
August 3, 2020 
To Undergraduate and Graduate Students on Shikata campus 
 

Aiji Ohtsuka, Dean 
Mikiya Nakatsuka, Dean 
Masato Asanuma, Dean  
Hitoshi Nagatsuka, Dean 
Shinichi Miyoshi, Dean 
 

Request to refrain from unnecessary entry to the hospital areas  
 

 Due to the rapid spread of COVID-19 infection, undergraduate and graduate students (non-medical 
personnel) are requested to refrain from entering the hospital areas as follows in order to minimize 
contacts between medical personnel and non-medical personnel (undergraduate and graduate 
students).   
 

1. Restrictions on unnecessary entry to the hospital areas 
Period: Effective today (August 3, 2020) for the time being  

Areas: Hospital premises (including stores, coffee shops, food court/cafeteria, 

outpatient waiting room, central pathway), shown in the Annex attached to this 

notification  

*Please, also refrain from entering the premises such as clinical departments and 

hospital departments and offices unnecessarily.  

2. “Necessary entries” are considered as follows:  

- Entry by a graduate student (including international students) who is involved in 
education and research in the hospital or is a medical staff of the hospital  

- Entry by a student (either undergraduate or graduate) who works in the hospital 
areas (full or part-time) 

- Entry by a student who perform/participate in educational activities for clinical 
training 

   *After finishing the above activities, please leave the premises immediately. 
 

COVID-19 Information Website: 
Okayama University: https://www.okayama-u.ac.jp/tp/profile/aboutcoronavirus.html 
Shikata Campus: http://www.hsc.okayama-u.ac.jp/mdps/news_1383.html 

 
[For Inquiries] 
  Graduate School of Medicine, Dentistry and Pharmaceutical Sciences  

TEL: 086-235-7986 / Email: kdf7986@adm.okayama-u.ac.jp 
Graduate School of Health Sciences / Faculty of Health Sciences 

  TEL:086-235-7984 / Email: ishiyaku-g-hoken@adm.okayama-u.ac.jp 
Faculty of Medicine 

TEL: 086-235-7020 / Email: kdd7020@adm.okayama-u.ac.jp 
Dental School  

TEL: 086-235-6627 / Email: mag6627@adm.okayama-u.ac.jp 
Faculty of Pharmaceutical Sciences  

TEL: 086-251-7923 / Email: ngg7923@adm.okayama-u.ac.jp 



Annex: Restricted Entry Areas in the Hospital  
 

   
 

 

Restricted Entry Areas in the Hospital 

Restricted Areas 

Instructions are 
provided separately for 
those whose 
departments and 
offices are located in 
the Dental School 
building. 

 Restricted areas:  
Hospital premises and Clinical Research Building (including stores, coffee shop, 

and food court/cafeteria)  

 Partially restricted areas:  
Departments and offices on the 4th floor and above of the Administration 

Building, Clinical departments on the 1st floor of Clinical Education Building, and 

Hospital departments and offices.  

(Entry to clinical departments and hospital offices beside the above premises is also 

restricted)  


